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Tel: 01952 387750         E-mail: admin@stgeorgesschool.org.uk         Website: https://www.stgeorgesschool.org.uk/

Friday 15th May 2020.

Dear Parents,

I am writing to try to keep you as well informed as I can, and I think it is very important to be open and honest with you in any decisions we make for St George’s. 

The Government has indicated that it would like to see schools expand the number of pupils attending from 1st June. As you will already be aware, their plan is for nursery, reception, Year 1 and Year 6 pupils to return first. Schools must make decisions about what they are safely able to do, and when, based on their own risk assessments. This may mean that we are not able to open to all these year groups on the 1st June. 

As a school, we have to take into consideration the number of pupils in each year group, the amount of staff we would need to teach in smaller groups and the size of classrooms. We also need to look at the safest way to start and end the school day as there will be a lot of children and parents coming through the gates. 

The Government guidance states that pupils are ‘strongly encouraged’ to attend and have been clear that parents will not be fined. This will be a decision for families to take and we will seek your views nearer the time.

Please note that vulnerable children and children of key workers being in school will remain a priority, as requested by the Government. This will mean we also need classroom space to continue to offer places for these children in school as well as the suggested year groups. 

So, I do need to reiterate that pupil and staff safety will remain the primary concern in any planning and it may not be possible to welcome back all pupils in the way the Prime Minister described. Thank you for your patience and understanding at this time where schools are facing very significant pressures to make the best decisions for all concerned. 

I do hope you are all keeping safe and well.

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs Sally Sixsmith

Head Teacher
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